
To whom it may concern, 
I emphatically oppose HB3063 as violation of personal and parental rights. I see the bill itself as an actual 
threat to the health, safety and well-being of my children. It is being rushed through to support the 
interests of one side of the argument. That alone should give legislators pause. The ridiculous notion 
that only approved doctors can give an exemption shows the true intent of the bills sponsors in taking 
away our rights as Americans and as parents.  
 
And what about the children? Should they not have a say what goes into their bodies. We are not just 
talking about 1-5 year old's. This bill would affect children 0-18. The right to a public education would be 
taken away if they are not willing to have a forced medical treatment.  
 
This small outbreak in Washington includes people who HAVE been vaccinated. And the number of 
people who contracted measles in no way constitutes an epidemic.  
 
The vaccines are not fool-proof and, given the vaccine injury court, have been shown to cause injury. 
Awards have been paid to families who have been harmed. 
 
What's next? Forced urgent care or hospitalization if you have the flu? Quarantine for any illness a 
lobbying group thinks is dangerous? 
 
This is a slippery slope. 
 
Kimberly Avelyn Era 
Ashland, Oregon 
 


